Rose-Coss, Dylan H, EMNRD

From: Rose-Coss, Dylan H, EMNRD

Sent: Monday, June 24, 2019 3:44 PM

To: ‘Rachel Owen'; jamos@blm.gov

Cc: Mark Larson; bcunningham@legacylp.com

Subject: RE: Deferral Request for 1RP-5201, Lea Unit #8D, Legacy Reserves
Ms. Owen,

The OCD has reviewed and accepts the deferral request for the Legacy Reserves, Lea Unit #8D (1RP-5201). However, to
complete closure at the time of abandonment, the OCD requests that additional sampling take place to ensure full soil
characterization and remediation of areas in-between the currently remediated locations.

These locations will include, but are not limited to the areas in-between DP-2 and DP-6, the areas in-between DP-7 and
DP-8, along with the areas between DP-8 and DP-12.

The request stems from concerns regarding soil sample results in which hydrocarbon concentrations fluctuated with
depth(i.e. DP-8). Because of the variability within the soil results, the OCD feels that there is some potential for
contamination to be present at depth in the areas not represented within the confines of the zones already
remediated.

On the other hand, no additional work is required at this time and the site is considered deferred until such time that it
is decommissioned.

Thanks, and let me know if you have any questions.
Regards,
Dylan Rose-Coss

Environmental Scientist

Oil Conservation Division
1220 South St. Francis Drive
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

(505) 476-3488

NOTE: This determination by the Oil Conservation Division does not relieve Operator of responsibility should future
information indicate a threat to ground water, surface water, human health, or the environment. Furthermore, it does
not relieve Operator of responsibility for compliance with any federal, state, or local laws and/or regulations.

From: Rachel Owen <rowen@Ilaenvironmental.com>

Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 2:59 PM

To: EMNRD-OCD-District1spills <EMNRD-OCD-District1spills@state.nm.us>; Smith, Cory, EMNRD
<Cory.Smith@state.nm.us>

Cc: Mark Larson <Mark@laenvironmental.com>; bcunningham@Iegacylp.com; Billings, Bradford, EMNRD
<Bradford.Billings@state.nm.us>

Subject: [EXT] Deferral Request for 1RP-5201, Lea Unit #8D, Legacy Reserves

1



All,

Larson & Associates, Inc. (LAI), on behalf of Legacy Reserves, LP (Legacy), submits the attached deferral request (see link
below) for a crude oil spill at the Lea Unit #8D (1RP-5201) located in Lea County, New Mexico. Your approval of this
report is requested. Please feel free to contact Mr. Brian Cunningham with Legacy bcunningham@legacylp.com, myself,
or Mark Larson if you have any questions.

Respectfully,

Rachel Owen

Sr. Geoscientist

Larson & Associates

Phone: 432.664.5357

Email: rowen@laenvironmental.com

ArsON & F
ssociafes, Inc.

Ervironmental Consultants

https://clicktime.symantec.com/3EglwMFDpM8ynHewKRbok9L7Vc?u=https%3A%2F%2Fdocumentcloud.adobe.com%2
Flink%2Ftrack%3Furi%3Durn%253Aaaid%253Ascds%253AUS%253A4f4b3d17-f1cc-4e25-8ace-0681ele2bdc8




